From: "Mochrie, Paul" < Paul. Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council

Date: 5/2/2025 3:00:02 PM

Subject: Supporting public correspondence and messages on Lapu Lapu Mass Casualty Incident

Dear Mayor and Council,

In the immediate and near term, we are aware that various areas of the City, including Mayor and Council, may be receiving questions or correspondence from the public regarding the mass casualty incident that occurred after the Lapu Day Festival.

Given the many workstreams underway through the Emergency Operations Centre (EOC), City departments and partners, we kindly request that you aid us in coordinating responses. To ensure that the most up-to-date information is being disseminated, we encourage you to forward inquiries that you would like assistance with to the EOC Information Section (eoc.communitysupport@vancouver.ca) until the EOC has been demobilized. Emails will be reviewed during EOC operational hours which will be 8:30 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday, and this weekend between 8:30 am to 3 pm.

The Information section can provide factual updates and information that is cleared for public sharing. Please do not connect the public directly with the EOC Information section.

As always, you are welcome to refer media inquiries to media@vancouver.ca.

Best,

Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver

paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca



The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the x m k y m (Musqueam), S wxwú7mesh (Squamish), and s lilw ta (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.